


BACKGROUND:

Based on Board direction, staff from the Engineering Division and the County
Attorney's Office have met with representatives from Florida Power & light Company
regarding the undergrounding of utilities on lake Mary Boulevard from Sanford Avenue
to a point east of Orlando-Sanford International Airport Entrance.

The following is a summary, by East Lake Mary Boulevard roadway segments, of those
discussions and meetings:

Sanford Avenue to Ohio Street

Staff requested that FP&L provide an estimate of the costs to underground utilities
along this, approximate 1 mile segment. They submitted a cost of $900,000;
however, this amount did not include any restoration work and other activities that
would be needed for construction. Therefore, in our opinion, a more accurate
estimate would be $1,000,000. This particular section of East Lake Mary
Boulevard is highly developed and has numerous utilities located within the right-
of-way. The right-of-way is adequate for roadway purposes and the existing
utilities but County staff and FP&L representatives agree you cannot physically
construct underground utilities without acquiring additional right-of-way or
easements from adjacent property owners. FP&L has indicated this acquisition
would be the responsibility of the County. In order to underground the utilities, a
substantial cost for the acquisition of right-of-way would be incurred that is not
budgeted by Seminole County or within any County policy relating to utilities.

Based on this information, staff would not recommend that utilities be installed
underground because of the construction costs and significant right-of-way cost
impacts that are unknown and cannot be properly assessed without complete

appraisals.

2 Ohio Street to Orlando-Sanford International Airport Entrance

FP&L has provided an estimated cost of $90,000 to underground the utilities along
East Lake Mary Boulevard. Based on the plans, it appears that this section has
sufficient roadway right-of-way to accommodate the installation of underground
utilities but there is additional right-of-way needed for utility switch gear boxes. As
in Item 1, FP&L states the cost for the right-of-way to accommodate the switch
gear would need to be borne by others. Based on recent discussions between
FP&L and the Orlando Sanford International Airport, the Airport has indicated they
will provide the necessary Right-of-Way for the switch gear boxes. Under this
scenario it is recommended that the Board of County Commissioners working with
the Airport consider splitting the cost of undergrounding the electrical utilities
(approximately $86,000 per entity) from Ohio Street to the Orlando Sanford
International Airport entrance at Marquette Avenue.



3.

Orlando-Sanford International Entrance Road to State Road 415

This is a new section of roadway that currently does not exist and obviously no
utilities exist. FP&L representatives have stated that they will, at this time,
withdraw their permit application for this section of roadway. Withdrawal of this
application does not preclude FP&L from submitting a permit in the future for
overhead facilities.
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